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I will instruct you and teach you the way you should go. 
 (Psalm 32) 8. 
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First Selection for October 1 
 

(Wisdom of Solomon 6) 12 Wisdom is radiant and unfading, and 
she is easily discerned by those who love her, and is found by 
those who seek her.  13 She hastens to make herself known to 
those who desire her. 14 One who rises early to seek her will 
have no difficulty, for she will be found sitting at the gate. 15 To 
fix one’s thought on her is perfect understanding, and one who is 
vigilant on her account will soon be free from care, 16 because 
she goes about seeking those worthy of her, and she graciously 
appears to them in their paths, and meets them in every thought. 
 

 
(Wisdom of Solomon 6) 14 One who rises early to seek her will 

have no difficulty, for she will be found sitting at the gate. 

Second Selection for October 1 
 

(Proverbs 9) 1 Wisdom has built her house, she has hewn her 
seven pillars….  4 To those without sense she says, 5 "Come, eat 
of my bread and drink of the wine I have mixed. 6 Lay aside 
immaturity, and live, and walk in the way of insight."  
 

 

(Proverbs 9) 1 Wisdom has built her house, she has hewn her 
seven pillars…. 



  

Selection for October 2 
 

(Matthew 18) 1 At that time the disciples came to Jesus and 
asked, "Who is the greatest in the kingdom of heaven?" 2 He 
called a child, whom he put among them, 3 and said, "Truly I tell 
you, unless you change and become like children, you will never 
enter the kingdom of heaven. 4 Whoever becomes humble like 
this child is the greatest in the kingdom of heaven. 5 Whoever 
welcomes one such child in my name welcomes me…. 10 Take 
care that you do not despise one of these little ones; for, I tell 
you, in heaven their angels continually see the face of my Father 
in heaven.” 

 
 

(Matthew 18) 4 Whoever becomes humble like this child is the 
greatest in the kingdom of heaven. 

Selection for October 3 
 

(2 Corinthians 9) 6 The one who sows sparingly will also reap 
sparingly, and the one who sows bountifully will also reap 
bountifully. 7 Each of you must give as you have made up your 
mind, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a 
cheerful giver. 8 And God is able to provide you with every 
blessing in abundance, so that by always having enough of 
everything, you may share abundantly in every good work. 9 As 
it is written, "He scatters abroad, he gives to the poor; his 
righteousness endures forever." 10 He who supplies seed to the 
sower and bread for food will supply and multiply your seed for 
sowing and increase the harvest of your righteousness.  

 



  

Selection for October 4 
 

(Mark 3) 31 Then his mother and his brothers came; and standing 
outside, they sent to him and called him. 32 A crowd was sitting 
around him; and they said to him, "Your mother and your 
brothers and sisters are outside, asking for you." 33 And he 
replied, "Who are my mother and my brothers?" 34 And looking 
at those who sat around him, he said, "Here are my mother and 
my brothers! 35 Whoever does the will of God is my brother and 
sister and mother." 

 

 
(Mark 3) 35 Whoever does the will of God is my brother and 

sister and mother.

Selection for October 5 
 
(Psalm 143) …. 5 I remember the days of old, I think about all 
your deeds, I meditate on the works of your hands. 6 I stretch out 
my hands to you; my soul thirsts for you like a parched land….  8 
Let me hear of your steadfast love in the morning, for in you I 
put my trust. Teach me the way I should go, for to you I lift up 
my soul….  10 Teach me to do your will, for you are my God. 
Let your good spirit lead me on a level path. 11 For your name's 
sake, O LORD, preserve my life. In your righteousness bring me 
out of trouble…. 
 
 

 
 

 (Psalm 143) 6 [M]y soul thirsts for you like a parched land…. 



  

Selection for October 6 
 

(Mark 4) 1 Again he began to teach beside the sea. Such a very 
large crowd gathered around him that he got into a boat on the 
sea and sat there, while the whole crowd was beside the sea on 
the land. 2 He began to teach them many things in parables, and 
in his teaching he said to them: 3 "Listen! A sower went out to 
sow. 4 And as he sowed, some seed fell on the path, and the birds 
came and ate it up. 5 Other seed fell on rocky ground, where it 
did not have much soil, and it sprang up quickly, since it had no 
depth of soil. 6 And when the sun rose, it was scorched; and 
since it had no root, it withered away. 7 Other seed fell among 
thorns, and the thorns grew up and choked it, and it yielded no 
grain. 8 Other seed fell into good soil and brought forth grain, 
growing up and increasing and yielding thirty and sixty and a 
hundredfold." 9 And he said, "Let anyone with ears to hear 
listen…. 13 And he said to them, "Do you not understand this 
parable? Then how will you understand all the parables? 14 The 
sower sows the word. 15 These are the ones on the path where 
the word is sown: when they hear, Satan immediately comes and 
takes away the word that is sown in them. 16 And these are the 
ones sown on rocky ground: when they hear the word, they 
immediately receive it with joy. 17 But they have no root, and 
endure only for a while; then, when trouble or persecution arises 
on account of the word, immediately they fall away. 18 And 
others are those sown among the thorns: these are the ones who 
hear the word, 19 but the cares of the world, and the lure of 
wealth, and the desire for other things come in and choke the 
word, and it yields nothing. 20 And these are the ones sown on 
the good soil: they hear the word and accept it and bear fruit, 
thirty and sixty and a hundredfold."  

 
 
 

 
 

 
(Mark 4) 20 And these are the ones sown on the good soil: they 
hear the word and accept it and bear fruit, thirty and sixty and a 

hundredfold. 



  

Selection for October 7 
 

(Psalm 108) 1 My heart is steadfast, O God, my heart is 
steadfast; I will sing and make melody. Awake, my soul! 2 
Awake, O harp and lyre! I will awake the dawn. 3 I will give 
thanks to you, O LORD, among the peoples, and I will sing 
praises to you among the nations. 4 For your steadfast love is 
higher than the heavens, and your faithfulness reaches to the 
clouds. 5 Be exalted, O God, above the heavens, and let your 
glory be over all the earth. 6 Give victory with your right hand, 
and answer me, so that those whom you love may be rescued…. 

 
 

(Psalm 108) 2 Awake, O harp and lyre! 

Selection for October 8 

(Matthew 13) 24 He put before them another parable: "The 
kingdom of heaven may be compared to someone who sowed 
good seed in his field; 25 but while everybody was asleep, an 
enemy came and sowed weeds among the wheat, and then went 
away. 26 So when the plants came up and bore grain, then the 
weeds appeared as well. 27 And the slaves of the householder 
came and said to him, 'Master, did you not sow good seed in your 
field? Where, then, did these weeds come from?' 28 He 
answered, 'An enemy has done this.' The slaves said to him, 
'Then do you want us to go and gather them?' 29 But he replied, 
'No; for in gathering the weeds you would uproot the wheat 
along with them. 30 Let both of them grow together until the 
harvest; and at harvest time I will tell the reapers, Collect the 
weeds first and bind them in bundles to be burned, but gather the 
wheat into my barn.'"  

 

 
(Matthew 13)27  Master, did you not sow good seed  

in your field? 



  

Selection for October 9 
 

(Psalm 127) 1 Unless the LORD builds the house, those who 
build it labor in vain. Unless the LORD guards the city, the guard 
keeps watch in vain. 2 It is in vain that you rise up early and go 
late to rest, eating the bread of anxious toil; for he gives sleep to 
his beloved…. 
 

 
 

Selection for October 10 
 
(Matthew 13) 31 He put before them another parable: "The 
kingdom of heaven is like a mustard seed that someone took and 
sowed in his field; 32 it is the smallest of all the seeds, but when 
it has grown it is the greatest of shrubs and becomes a tree, so 
that the birds of the air come and make nests in its branches." 
 

 
 

 
(Matthew 13) 32 it is the smallest of all the seeds… 

 



  

First Selection for October 11  (Sirach 3) 17 My child, perform 
your tasks with humility; then you will be loved by those whom 
God accepts. 18 The greater you are, the more you must humble 
yourself; so you will find favour in the sight of the LORD.  19 
For great is the might of the LORD; but by the humble he is 
glorified. 
 

 
 

(Sirach 3) 17 My child, perform your tasks with humility 
 

Second Selection for October 11 (Psalm 113) 1 Praise the 
LORD! Praise, O servants of the LORD; praise the name of the 
LORD. 2 Blessed be the name of the LORD from this time on 
and forevermore. 3 From the rising of the sun to its setting the 
name of the LORD is to be praised. 4 The LORD is high above 
all nations, and his glory above the heavens. 5 Who is like the 
LORD our God, who is seated on high, 6 who looks far down on 
the heavens and the earth? 7 He raises the poor from the dust, 
and lifts the needy from the ash heap, 8 to make them sit with 
princes, with the princes of his people. 9 He gives the barren 
woman a home, making her the joyous mother of children. Praise 
the LORD!  

 

 
(Psalm 113) 3 From the rising of the sun to its setting the name 

of the LORD is to be praised. 
 



  

Selection for October 12 
 

(Galatians 6) 14 May I never boast of anything except the cross 
of our Lord Jesus Christ, by which the world has been crucified 
to me, and I to the world. 
 
 
 

 

Selection for October 13 
 

(Matthew 13) 33 He told them another parable: "The kingdom of 
heaven is like yeast that a woman took and mixed in with three 
measures of flour until all of it was leavened…."  

 

 
 



  

Selection for October 14 
 

(Jeremiah 1) 1 The words of Jeremiah son of Hilkiah, of the 
priests who were in Anathoth in the land of Benjamin, 2 to whom 
the word of the LORD came in the days of King…. 4 Now the 
word of the LORD came to me saying, 5 "Before I formed you in 
the womb I knew you, and before you were born I consecrated 
you; I appointed you a prophet to the nations." 6 Then I said, 
"Ah, Lord GOD! Truly I do not know how to speak, for I am 
only a boy." 7 But the LORD said to me, "Do not say, 'I am only 
a boy'; for you shall go to all to whom I send you, and you shall 
speak whatever I command you, 8 Do not be afraid of them, for I 
am with you to deliver you, says the LORD." 9 Then the LORD 
put out his hand and touched my mouth; and the LORD said to 
me, "Now I have put my words in your mouth….” (Jeremiah 2) 
The word of the LORD came to me, saying: 2 Go and proclaim 
in the hearing of Jerusalem, Thus says the LORD: …. [M]y 
people have changed their glory for something that does not 
profit. 12 Be appalled, O heavens, at this, be shocked, be utterly 
desolate, says the LORD, 13 for my people have committed two 
evils: they have forsaken me, the fountain of living water, and 
dug out cisterns for themselves, cracked cisterns that can hold no 
water.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

(Jeremiah 1) 5 "Before I formed you in the womb I knew you, and 
before you were born I consecrated you; I appointed you a 

prophet to the nations." 



  

Selection for October 15 
 

(Romans 8) 26 [T]he Spirit helps us in our weakness; for we do 
not know how to pray as we ought, but that very Spirit intercedes 
with sighs too deep for words. 27 And God, who searches the 
heart, knows what is the mind of the Spirit, because the Spirit 
intercedes for the saints according to the will of God.  

 

 
 

(Romans 8) 27 And God, who searches the heart, knows what is 
the mind of the Spirit…. 

Selection for October 16 
 

(Matthew 5) 13 "You are the salt of the earth; but if salt has lost 
its taste, how can its saltiness be restored? It is no longer good 
for anything, but is thrown out and trampled under foot. 14 "You 
are the light of the world. A city built on a hill cannot be hid. 15 
No one after lighting a lamp puts it under the bushel basket, but 
on the lampstand, and it gives light to all in the house. 16 In the 
same way, let your light shine before others, so that they may see 
your good works and give glory to your Father in heaven.” 
 

 
 

(Matthew 5) 14 A city built on a hill cannot be hid. 



  

Selection for October 17 

(Mark 12) 28 One of the scribes came near and heard them 
disputing with one another, and seeing that he answered them 
well, he asked him, "Which commandment is the first of all?" 29 
Jesus answered, "The first is, 'Hear, O Israel: the Lord our God, 
the Lord is one; 30 you shall love the Lord your God with all 
your heart, and with all your soul, and with all your mind, and 
with all your strength.' 31 The second is this, 'You shall love your 
neighbor as yourself.' There is no other commandment greater 
than these." 32 Then the scribe said to him, "You are right, 
Teacher; you have truly said that 'he is one, and besides him 
there is no other'; 33 and 'to love him with all the heart, and with 
all the understanding, and with all the strength,' and 'to love one's 
neighbor as oneself,'--this is much more important than all whole 
burnt offerings and sacrifices." 34 When Jesus saw that he 
answered wisely, he said to him, "You are not far from the 
kingdom of God." After that no one dared to ask him any 
question.  

 
 

(Mark 12) 30 you shall love the Lord your God with all your 
heart, and with all your soul, and with all your mind, and with all 

your strength.   



  

Selection for October 18 
 

(Mark 14) 3 While he was at Bethany in the house of Simon the 
leper, as he sat at the table, a woman came with an alabaster jar 
of very costly ointment of nard, and she broke open the jar and 
poured the ointment on his head. 4 But some were there who said 
to one another in anger, "Why was the ointment wasted in this 
way? 5 For this ointment could have been sold for more than 
three hundred denarii, and the money given to the poor." And 
they scolded her. 6 But Jesus said, "Let her alone; why do you 
trouble her? She has performed a good service for me. 7 For you 
always have the poor with you, and you can show kindness to 
them whenever you wish; but you will not always have me. 8 She 
has done what she could; she has anointed my body beforehand 
for its burial. 9 Truly I tell you, wherever the good news is 
proclaimed in the whole world, what she has done will be told in 
remembrance of her."  
 

 
 

(Mark 14) 3 with an alabaster jar of very costly ointment of nard 

Selection for October 19 
 

(Matthew 13) 44 "The kingdom of heaven is like treasure hidden 
in a field, which someone found and hid; then in his joy he goes 
and sells all that he has and buys that field. 45 "Again, the 
kingdom of heaven is like a merchant in search of fine pearls; 46 
on finding one pearl of great value, he went and sold all that he 
had and bought it.” 
 

 
 
 

 
 

(Matthew 13) 44 "The kingdom of heaven is like  
treasure hidden in a field…. 



  

Selection for October 20  (Psalm 57) 1 Be merciful to me, O 
God, be merciful to me, for in you my soul takes refuge; in the 
shadow of your wings I will take refuge, until the destroying 
storms pass by. 2 I cry to God Most High, to God who fulfills his 
purpose for me. 3 He will send from heaven and save me, he will 
put to shame those who trample on me. God will send forth his 
steadfast love and his faithfulness. 4 I lie down among lions that 
greedily devour human prey; their teeth are spears and arrows, 
their tongues sharp swords. 5 Be exalted, O God, above the 
heavens. Let your glory be over all the earth. 6 They set a net for 
my steps; my soul was bowed down. They dug a pit in my path, 
but they have fallen into it themselves. 7 My heart is steadfast, O 
God, my heart is steadfast. I will sing and make melody. 8 
Awake, my soul! Awake, O harp and lyre! I will awake the 
dawn. 9 I will give thanks to you, O Lord, among the peoples; I 
will sing praises to you among the nations. 10 For your steadfast 
love is as high as the heavens; your faithfulness extends to the 
clouds. 11 Be exalted, O God, above the heavens. Let your glory 
be over all the earth. 

 
 

(Psalm 57). 8 I will awake the dawn. 

Selection for October 21 
 

(Exodus 33) 11 Thus the LORD used to speak to Moses face to 
face, as one speaks to a friend. 

 

 
 

(Exodus 33) 11 … as one speaks to a friend. 



  

Selection for October 22 
 
(Mark 5) 22 Then one of the leaders of the synagogue named 
Jairus came and, when he saw (Jesus), fell at his feet 23 and 
begged him repeatedly, "My little daughter is at the point of 
death. Come and lay your hands on her, so that she may be made 
well, and live." 24 So he went with him. And a large crowd 
followed him and pressed in on him. 25 Now there was a woman 
who had been suffering from hemorrhages for twelve years. 26 
She had endured much under many physicians, and had spent all 
that she had; and she was no better, but rather grew worse. 27 
She had heard about Jesus, and came up behind him in the crowd 
and touched his cloak, 28 for she said, "If I but touch his clothes, 
I will be made well." 29 Immediately her hemorrhage stopped; 
and she felt in her body that she was healed of her disease. 30 
Immediately aware that power had gone forth from him, Jesus 
turned about in the crowd and said, "Who touched my clothes?" 
31 And his disciples said to him, "You see the crowd pressing in 
on you; how can you say, 'Who touched me?'" 32 He looked all 
around to see who had done it. 33 But the woman, knowing what 
had happened to her, came in fear and trembling, fell down 
before him, and told him the whole truth. 34 He said to her, 
"Daughter, your faith has made you well; go in peace, and be 
healed of your disease." 35 While he was still speaking, some 
people came from the leader's house to say, "Your daughter is 
dead. Why trouble the teacher any further?" 36 But overhearing 
what they said, Jesus said to the leader of the synagogue, "Do not 
fear, only believe." 37 He allowed no one to follow him except 
Peter, James, and John, the brother of James. 38 When they came 
to the house of the leader of the synagogue, he saw a commotion, 
people weeping and wailing loudly. 39 When he had entered, he 
said to them, "Why do you make a commotion and weep? The 
child is not dead but sleeping." 40 And they laughed at him. Then 

 
 
 he put them all outside, and took the child's father and mother  
and those who were with him, and went in where the child was. 
41 He took her by the hand and said to her, "Talitha cum," which 
means, "Little girl, get up!" 42 And immediately the girl got up 
and began to walk about (she was twelve years of age). At this 
they were overcome with amazement. 43 He strictly ordered 
them that no one should know this, and told them to give her 
something to eat.  

 

 
(Mark 5) 37 He allowed no one to follow him except Peter, 

James, and John, the brother of James.



  

Selection for October 23 
 

(Ephesians 2) 8 For by grace you have been saved through faith, 
and this is not your own doing; it is the gift of God-- 9 not the 
result of works, so that no one may boast. 10 For we are what he 
has made us, created in Christ Jesus for good works, which God 
prepared beforehand to be our way of life.  

 

 
 

(Ephesians 2) 10 created in Christ Jesus for good works, which 
God prepared beforehand to be our way of life. 

Selection for October 24 
 

(Matthew 9) 27 As Jesus went on from there, two blind men 
followed him, crying loudly, "Have mercy on us, Son of David!" 
28 When he entered the house, the blind men came to him; and 
Jesus said to them, "Do you believe that I am able to do this?" 
They said to him, "Yes, Lord." 29 Then he touched their eyes and 
said, "According to your faith let it be done to you." 30 And their 
eyes were opened…. 
 

 
 

(Matthew 9) 30 And their eyes were opened…. 



  

Selection for October 25 
 
(John 6) 1 After this Jesus went to the other side of the Sea of 
Galilee, also called the Sea of Tiberias. 2 A large crowd kept 
following him, because they saw the signs that he was doing for 
the sick. 3 Jesus went up the mountain and sat down there with 
his disciples. 4 Now the Passover, the festival of the Jews, was 
near. 5 When he looked up and saw a large crowd coming toward 
him, Jesus said to Philip, "Where are we to buy bread for these 
people to eat?" 6 He said this to test him, for he himself knew 
what he was going to do. 7 Philip answered him, "Six months' 
wages would not buy enough bread for each of them to get a 
little." 8 One of his disciples, Andrew, Simon Peter's brother, 
said to him, 9 "There is a boy here who has five barley loaves 
and two fish. But what are they among so many people?" 10 
Jesus said, "Make the people sit down." Now there was a great 
deal of grass in the place; so they sat down, about five thousand 
in all. 11 Then Jesus took the loaves, and when he had given 
thanks, he distributed them to those who were seated; so also the 
fish, as much as they wanted. 12 When they were satisfied, he 
told his disciples, "Gather up the fragments left over, so that 
nothing may be lost." 13 So they gathered them up, and from the 
fragments of the five barley loaves, left by those who had eaten, 
they filled twelve baskets. 14 When the people saw the sign that 
he had done, they began to say, "This is indeed the prophet who 
is to come into the world." 15 When Jesus realized that they were 
about to come and take him by force to make him king, he 
withdrew again to the mountain by himself.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

(John 6) 3 Jesus went up the mountain  
and sat down there with his disciples.



  

Selection for October 26 
 

(Deuteronomy 8) 12 When you have eaten your fill and have 
built fine houses and live in them, 13 and when your herds and 
flocks have multiplied, and your silver and gold is multiplied, 
and all that you have is multiplied, 14 then do not exalt yourself, 
forgetting the LORD your God, who brought you out of the land 
of Egypt, out of the house of slavery, 15 who led you through the 
great and terrible wilderness, an arid wasteland with poisonous 
snakes and scorpions. He made water flow for you from flint 
rock, 16 and fed you in the wilderness with manna that your 
ancestors did not know, to humble you and to test you, and in the 
end to do you good. 17 Do not say to yourself, "My power and 
the might of my own hand have gotten me this wealth." 18 But 
remember the LORD your God….  
 

 
(Deuteronomy 8) 14 then do not exalt yourself, forgetting the 

LORD your God…. 

Selection for October 27 
 

(Psalm 17) 1 Hear a just cause, O LORD; attend to my cry; … 5 
My steps have held fast to your paths; my feet have not slipped. 6 
I call upon you, for you will answer me, O God; incline your ear 
to me, hear my words. 7 Wondrously show your steadfast love, O 
savior of those who seek refuge from their adversaries at your 
right hand. 8 Guard me as the apple of the eye; hide me in the 
shadow of your wings hide me in the shadow of your wings….  
15 As for me, I shall behold your face in righteousness; when I 
awake I shall be satisfied, beholding your likeness. 
 

 
 

(Psalm 17) 5 My steps have held fast to your paths;  
my feet have not slipped. 



  

Selection for October 28 
 

(Matthew 5) 43 "You have heard that it was said, 'You shall love 
your neighbor and hate your enemy.' 44 But I say to you, Love 
your enemies and pray for those who persecute you, 45 so that 
you may be children of your Father in heaven; for he makes his 
sun rise on the evil and on the good, and sends rain on the 
righteous and on the unrighteous. 46 For if you love those who 
love you, what reward do you have? Do not even the tax 
collectors do the same? 47 And if you greet only your brothers 
and sisters, what more are you doing than others? Do not even 
the Gentiles do the same? 48 Be perfect, therefore, as your 
heavenly Father is perfect.” 
 

 
 

(Matthew 5) 45 for he makes his sun rise on the evil and on the 
good, and sends rain on the righteous and on the unrighteous.  

Selection for October 29 
 

(Psalm 133) 1 How very good and pleasant it is when kindred 
live together in unity! 2 It is like the precious oil on the head, 
running down upon the beard, on the beard of Aaron, running 
down over the collar of his robes. 3 It is like the dew of Hermon, 
which falls on the mountains of Zion. For there the LORD 
ordained his blessing, life forevermore.  

 

(Psalm 133) 3 It is like the dew of Hermon, which falls on the 
mountains of Zion. 



  

Selection for October 30 
 

(Ephesians 4) 7 [E]ach of us was given grace according to the 
measure of Christ's gift. 8 Therefore it is said, "When he 
ascended on high he made captivity itself a captive; he gave gifts 
to his people….”  11 The gifts he gave were that some would be 
apostles, some prophets, some evangelists, some pastors and 
teachers, 12 to equip the saints for the work of ministry, for 
building up the body of Christ, 13 until all of us come to the 
unity of the faith and of the knowledge of the Son of God, to 
maturity, to the measure of the full stature of Christ.  
 

 
 

(Ephesians 4) 11 The gifts he gave were that some would be 
apostles, some prophets, some evangelists, some pastors and 

teachers…. 

Selection for October 31 
 

(Psalm 91)  14 Those who love me, I will deliver; I will protect 
those who know my name. 15 When they call to me, I will 
answer them; I will be with them in trouble, I will rescue them 
and honor them. 16 With long life I will satisfy them, and show 
them my salvation.  
 

 



  

Sources of Illustrations for October 
 
First Selection for October 1:  Door of the Parador of Santiago de 
Compostela.  September 2003.  Photograph by author. 
 
Second Selection for October 1:  Bishop’s Palace in Astorga by 
the Catalan architect, Antonio Gaudí.  It was not finished until 
1954, and now houses the “Museum of the Camino.”  Cervantes 
Site.  
http://cvc.cervantes.es/actcult/camino_santiago/novena_etapa/ast
orga/palacio.htm 
 
Selection for October 2:  Street scene in Santiago de Compostela.  
December 2003.  Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 3:  Cornfield.  Outside Pregontuño.  
October 2004.  Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 4:  Sepulcher of Santo Domingo de la 
Calzada.  Cathedral of Santo Domingo de la Calzada.    
September 2003.  Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 5:  View near El Pardón.  September 2003.  
Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 6:  Apple tree, of which there were many in 
Galicia.  Ferreiros-Portomarin.   October 2004.  Photograph by 
author. 
 
Selection for October 7:  Musicians depicted on the Portico of 
Glory.  Santiago Cathedral.  Cervantes Site.  
http://cvc.cervantes.es/actcult/camino_santiago/decimotercera_et
apa/santiago/instrumentos.htm 
 

Selection for October 8:  Puente la Reina.  September 2003.  
Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 9:  Triacastela-Sarrià.  October 2004.  
Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 10:  Mustard seeds.  Photograph by author. 
 
First Selection for October 11:  Navarrete.  September 2003.  
Photograph by author. 
 
Second Selection for October 11:  Roncesvalles.  Chapel of 
Santiago at dawn – author’s group’s day of departure.  September 
2003.  Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 12:  Crosses fixed by pilgrims to a fence 
along a highway, road to Navarrete.  September 2003.  
Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 13:  Church of Santa María del Camino.  
Carrión de los Condes.  Cervantes Site.  
http://cvc.cervantes.es/actcult/camino_santiago/septima_etapa/ca
rrion/camino.htm 
 
Selection for October 14:  Church of Santo Sepulcro.  Torres del 
Río.  September 2003.  Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 15:  Monastery of Santa María de San 
Salvador.  Cañas.  Cervantes Site.  
http://cvc.cervantes.es/actcult/camino_santiago/quinta_etapa/can
as/ 
 
 



  

Selection for October 16:  Igrexa do San Xoán, Portomarin.  
October 2004.  Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 17:  Iglesia de Santa María.  Eunate.  
September 2003.  Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 18:  Church of Santa María del Camino.  
Carrión de los Condes.  Cervantes Site.  
http://cvc.cervantes.es/actcult/camino_santiago/septima_etapa/ca
rrion/camino.htm 
 
Selection for October 19:  View near Villamayor de Monjardín.  
September 2003.  Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 20:  Cross at Monte Irrago.  Cervantes Site.  
http://cvc.cervantes.es/actcult/camino_santiago/decima_etapa/ira
go/ 
 
Selection for October 21:  Church of Santo Sepulcro.  Estella.  
Cervantes Site.  
http://cvc.cervantes.es/actcult/camino_santiago/tercera_etapa/est
ella/iglesia_del_santo_sepulcro.htm 
 
Selection for October 22:  St. James the Great.  Navarrete church.  
September 2003.  Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 23:  Logroño Cathedral.  September 2003.  
Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 24:  Meadow overlooking Berceo.  
Gonzalo de Berceo, the thirteenth-century author of the “Life of 
San Millán,” was an early poet of the Spanish language.    
 

The photo evokes the meadow he wrote about in one of his most 
famous poems:   
“I, Master Gonzalo of Berceo, 
while on pilgrimage came upon a meadow, 
Green and good smelling, well-filled with flowers, 
A great place for a totally exhausted man.”   
From “Milagros de Nuestra Señora.”  (Trans. by author.)  
Cervantes Site. 
http://cvc.cervantes.es/actcult/camino_santiago/cuarta_etapa/san
_millan/gonzalo.htm 
 
Selection for October 25:  Outside Puente la Reina.  September 
2003.  Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 26.  Palace of the Kings of Navarra. 
September 2003.  Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 27:  Irache-Villamayor de Monjardin.  
September 2003.  Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 28  El Pardón-Puente la Reina.  September 
2003.  Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 29:  Roncesvalles.  September 2003.  
Photograph by author. 
 
Selection for October 30:  Monastery of Santa María de San 
Salvador.  Cañas.  Cervantes Site.  
http://cvc.cervantes.es/actcult/camino_santiago/quinta_etapa/can
as/sala.htm 
 
Selection for October 31:  The Last Judgment from the Basilica 
of  Bagües, near Jaca.  The artist, known as the “Master of 
Bagües,” worked during the second half of the eleventh century.  



  

Cervantes Site.  
http://cvc.cervantes.es/actcult/camino_santiago/primera_etapa/ja
ca/bagues.htm 

 
 

 


